Pennsylvania Department

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War Office of the Commander



1126 Hanover Road York, PA 17408 (717) 324-9449

jsfrantz84@comcast.net

October 13, 2016

Department Order # 6



Series 2016-2017

(To be read in the camps and retained in Camp files)

After consulting with the members of Department Council and my Parliamentarian, it has been decided that there is no need at this time to have a Department Mid-year meeting. If any Camp or brother feels that there are issues that need to be brought to my attention, please contact me. I should remind the brothers though that in the case of a mid-year meeting actually being held, any business conducted is of an informative nature and doesn't have any merit towards the real actions taken during the annual Department Encampment. Additionally, there can be no additional expenditure authorizations as the budget for this year has already been approved.

I look forward to seeing as many brothers as possible at the Remembrance Day activities on November 19th.

So ordered this 13th day of October, 2016, John S. Frantz, DC, Commanding, Pennsylvania Department Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War

Attest: Rob Koenigsberg, PCC Pennsylvania Department Secretary/ Treasurer